
 
 

 

 

 

Dear Resident/Business 

 

The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know the outcome of the statutory consultation carried out in 

March/April 2022 on the proposed extension of the Clapham (Zone L) Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) 

into The Paddocks. 

  

All representations received during the statutory consultation were supportive of the proposals, 

although some comments were received in relation to maintenance of road surfacing, replacement of 

existing street furniture, setting out individual bays and introduction of yellow lines. These are outside 

the scope of this particular proposal. 

 

A report considering these comments were presented to the council and a decision was made to proceed 

with the proposals to extend the Zone L CPZ as Permit Holder Only Past this Point (POPTP) parking into 

The Paddocks. The report, the Council’s decision and plans can be viewed online at  

Decision - Statutory Consultation – Introduction of Permit Holder Only Past This Point (PHOPTP) permit 
parking in The Paddocks, Clapham Common as an extension to Clapham (Zone L) Controlled Parking 
Zone (CPZ). | Lambeth Council 
 

We would like to thank you for your participation in the consultation process and feedback. 

 

What happens next? 

The Traffic Management Orders (TMOs), which allow this CPZ extension have been made and were 

published in the London Gazette and the local newspaper (South London Press) on Friday 23 

September 2022. Notices were also placed on lamp columns in the area.  

Implementation works 

The lining and signing works will be carried out by our contractor Ringway on behalf of the Council.  

It is anticipated that the works will start towards the end of the week commencing 17 October 2022 

and will take no longer than one week to complete.  

The CPZ extension will be operational from Monday 31 October 2022 and for the first two weeks 

there will be a period of ‘soft enforcement’ through the issue of warning notices only.  

 

Do I have to pay to park? 

Residents of Nos. 32–61 Clapham Common South Side, are already eligible to purchase permits to 

park in roads within the adjacent Zone L Clapham CPZ.  

 

Any resident living in or business located in The Paddocks CPZ extension, who owns a car and wants 

to park during the hours of control 9am – 6pm Monday to Friday, will need a parking permit. 

 

If you already have a Zone L permit to park in the existing CPZ you do not need to purchase a new 

permit. If you park your vehicle off street on your driveway/private property you would also not require 

a parking permit. 
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Residents will also be able to buy visitor vouchers for their guests to be able to park in the PHOPTP 
parking area, or trader vouchers so that works (such as renovations or landscaping) can be done at 
their properties 
 
How do I apply for a parking permit/vouchers? 

All information relating to parking permits/vouchers, such as the pricing structure and the application 

process can found on the Council website at www.lambeth.gov.uk/parking-permit.  

The quickest and easiest method to apply for a permit is to complete an online application, however, 

if you prefer to complete a permit application by post or in person, please call the Lambeth Contact 

Centre on 020 7926 9000 for further information or to book an appointment. 

 
 
Who can I contact regarding the implementation of the CPZ? 

Lambeth Council’s Parking Design Team will be able to assist with any query relating to the design 
and implementation of the CPZ extension. If you have any queries, please email 
cpzconsultation@lambeth.gov.uk. 

 
For all queries relating to Parking Enforcement please call Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 7926 
9000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Ben Curtis    Tel – n/a   Email: bcurtis@lambeth.gov.uk 
Cllr Alison Inglis-Jones   Tel – 07842 034660  Email: ainglisjones@lambeth.gov.uk 
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